
 

PRESIDENTS REPORT - ANNUAL     12th December 
2021 
 

Dear Members, 

 

2020/21 has certainly been unique year to say the very least. From 

floods cutting through the golf course to Covid restrictions, the word 

that comes to mind is unprecedented. Despite these challenges, the 

club has still performed quite well.  

Financially, MMMC has performed very well. The club has had a sizable 

profit for the year 20/21, which are the results of conservative 

management during challenging times. This places MMMC in a good 

position to invest back into the club in the future. 

Golf has improved throughout the year with total rounds completed 

reaching levels not seen in many years. This can be directly tributed 

to the quality of the course. Many thanks to the course 

superintendent, Steve Fury. Steve and his apprentice Michael Hunt’s 

tireless efforts continue to have the course looking and playing 

superb.  

I would also like to thank the many hours that our volunteers have 

donated. These labours are very much appreciated, and the club and 

course have benefited greatly. The revenue from the Saturday 

morning BBQs have helped pay for equipment on the course. The club 



 

obtained a new shed to house the Golf carts and this was purely 

assembled by volunteers  

We have also done some renovations this year as we continually look 

at improving the clubhouse for our members and guests. The air 

conditioning was replaced throughout the club to create a more 

conformable environment.  

We had the resignation of our former CEO Mr Paul Alexander in March, 

Paul performed this role for 10 years and created a friendly and 

inviting atmosphere. Paul can be attributed with the great financial 

result this year and the position of the Club. I would like to thank Paul 

for his contribution over this long period of time and wish him all the 

success in the future. 

Also I would like to welcome our new CEO Lachlan Ford. Lachlan 

started with Mangrove Mountain Memorial Club in the late part of May 

this year. He has come from a long career in the hospitality industry 

and I believe he will continue to create a friendly and inviting 

atmosphere where Paul left off.  

I like to show my appreciation for the commitment shown by the staff. 

Executive secretary Gwen Ward, her continued dedication to the club 

is an asset that can’t be measured. Thank you to pro shop team, Dave 

Corbett and Tammy Jones. Dave Mustard and his catering staff as well 

as all the Bar staff. 



 

After all that happen this year I couldn’t believe that on June 26th we 

went into Covid lockdown again. This resulted in the club house closed 

for the last 4 days of the financial year. How this will affect the 21/22 

results, we will know at a later date. Yet we got through one Covid 

lockdown, we can surely do it again. 

I must thank my follow directors for their continued hard work in 

incredibly challenging times. This results in many unseen outcomes 

that always benefits the club in some ways. 

Finally a massive thank you of course to our wonderful members who 

have shown their support for the club in these unprecedented times. 

Having this support and loyalty ensures the clubs survival and I hope 

your support continues for years to come.  

Once again thankyou 

 

Keith Robson  

President 


